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Shropshire and Powys Advanced Riders 

Minutes of Committee meeting 18th November 2020 by Zoom 

 Item Minutes Actions 

1 Attendance Robert Hall, Helen Parker, David Rogers, Ken Swinton, Robin Padgett    

2 Apologies Kevin Fletcher, Simon Plevin, Tina Kelly, Kevin Fletcher, Charles Bridgman  

3 Minutes of previous 
meeting and matters 
arising. 

Rob to approach RoSPA for funding for radios 

Rob to order a new roadcraft book to see if there are any big changes and then to speak to Stuart 

David has ordered one to go to Stuart 

Rob to speak to Amy at Rospa re funding for Zoom licence. RoSPA will not pay 

Rob to speak to Martin to see how they monitor who has tests 

 

Rob to approach Charles to see if he would like to be Ride Coordinator 

Rob has approached Amy 
No reply 
Stuart to go through it 
 
 
 
 
 
Martin going to Rospa with 
that 
 
 
Done, Charles agreed and 
was nominated at the AGM 

 

4 Chairman 
Rob thanked the committee members for standing again. He hopes we can do more this year than last 
year. 

Rob has let Amy know that the committee is the same as last year.  Nothing else to report. 
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5 Secretary 
Nothing to report  

6 Clothing 
Ken has contacted the associates to check sizes are right.  

  

7 Training Officer 
12 in training 

3 Waiting 

15 on hold 

9 active 5 inactive tutors 

 

 

 

 

8 Publicity 
Kevin not present 

 

9 Treasurer 
David said we have £8900 in the bank.   

 
 

10 Membership 
secretary 

Tina not present 

Full 54 

Associates 31 

Honorary 3 

Pillion 7 

Total 95 

This year 17 leavers 19 joiners 

 

 

11 Monthly ride outs Charles not present, Rob spoke to Charles, it is all on hold at the moment, he wants to do a maximum of 
six but this will be reviewed in the light of Covid 

 



 
 

Sapar Minutes – 18th November  
 2020 
 
 Page | 3       
 
  

12 Social media 
Website updated with a link to BMF (removed). Dates are in for the committee meetings.  

 
 

13 Social events Charles not present 
 

14 AOB BMF advice, it was felt that this advice was sensible but their advice is not part of essential travel. Whilst 
this advice apparently comes from a group of organisations, of which the IAM is one, that promote 
advanced riding and post test training. It goes against the RoSPA and IAM stance of no tutoring/observing 
to take place. 

It was felt therefore that we should continue to follow RoSPA advice and put a hold on tutoring until end 
of lockdown. Rob had spoken with Stuart McMillan prior to this meeting and Stuart was of the same 
opinion. 

Ken to remove link from the website.  

Rob raised the question about membership and what people should pay, Rob is asking what data we hold 
on people and whether it is up to date and compliant with GDPR.  

We have had a complaint from Andrew Harrison who gets emails from Eliot Maslen almost every day, 
Ken is looking into it. 

We don’t hold financial details or driving licence details. We only hold information we need to run the 
group and we do not hold data we don’t need. 

The question still remains that we do not always know who has taken the tests if they don’t tell us. 

We need to decide what we want to do with members whose tests are out of date. 

17 members with an out of date test.  

It was agreed that we are primarily a group promoting advanced motorcycling not a social group. If 
members do not wish retake the test then they are in the wrong group.  However, if they wish to work 
towards retaking their test, then the group is happy to help with that. 

Agreed to send a message to members out of test to ask if they have a current test so we can make sure 
that our records are up to date 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rob to ask Tina to send 
this 
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It was discussed that even if we drop social events the rideouts are very useful for associates to follow 
experienced riders and helps attract new members.  

Social events and rideouts to continue, once lockdown and social gatherings are permitted. We will 
continue to follow Government legislation, guidelines and RoSPA directives. 

 

Meeting closed at 20.11 hours  

Next meeting 16th December by Zoom.   

 

Signed........................................................................    Date: ..................................................................... 

Chairman` 


